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 State Senator Gustavo Rivera announced that legislation S5427A/A7500A, which he co-

authored with Assemblymember Latoya Joyner, has been signed into law by Governor

Andrew Cuomo. 

This bill will require the Department of Corrections and Community Supervision (DOCCS) to

answer questions family members or other designated representative have regarding the

circumstances surrounding the death of an incarcerated individual and to provide such

person with an original preliminary death certificate. This legislation passed the New York

State Assembly on March 28 and the New York State Senate on June 14. 

"I commend Governor Cuomo for signing this bill into law in an effort to make it easier for

the family of a deceased incarcerated individual to navigate this beaurcatic process as they

cope with the loss of their loved one," said State Senator Gustavo Rivera. "This law will not

only ensure that many New York families are able to manuver through this complicated and

burdensome process in a timely and compassionate manner, but also it represents an

essential step in creating a more efficient and just criminal justice system."

https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/gustavo-rivera
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/criminal-justice
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/notification-next-kin
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Provides for the notification of the next of kin of the death of an inmate

Every year, approximately 150 incarcerated individuals die while in the care, custody and

control of DOCCS. Unfortunately, the process the family of a deceased incarcerated

individual has to undergo to gain information about their loved one is filled with obstacles.

On average, families who have lost a loved one while in prison might have to wait from 12 to

18 months until a full investigation is completed. This law will then help these families avoid

uncertainty and properly begin their grieving process. 
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Do you support this bill?
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